Meeting of SHRA Management  Committee 29th May 2012 6:30pm at 95 Highlever Road, W10
In attendance

Henry Peterson, Ruth Hilary, Margaret Tyler, Joe Tatton Brown, Nigel Whitbread, Jenny Harborne, David Marshall, Lucy Gaiger, Clare Singleton, Tania Martin

Jonathan Wade and Anna Perez, RBKC Planning Department
Apologies

Ben Joseph, Adrian May, Catherine Manheim
Items Discussed

1. Westway SPD

Jonathan Wade and Anna Perez from RBKC Planning Department took questions/suggestions from the Committee on the draft LDF Planning Brief for land underneath and close to the Westway.  Wade and Perez   explained that this document can expand on Core Strategy, but can’t write new planning policy.  SPDs can indicate, but not allocate land for certain activities/uses, and can only give guidance as to what might be appropriate. 

Ruth questioned concerns over the relocation of the Skate Park and Stables.  She asked whether there was a consultation with local youth on the Skate Park, as there were reports from users of the park to the contrary.

Ruth also pointed out discrepancies in the LDF brief between text and Figures.  The Skate park in the text is linked to Fig 13, but there is nowhere on the drawings for the Skate Park.  There is a suggestion in the text that the skate park should be close to the sporting aspects, but there is no physical location and the wording is weak allowing a lack of obligation for WDT  to find alternative locations.  This is the same with the stables.  Perez and Wade assured the Committee that a suitable location would need to be found for both the Stables and Skate Park, and we would not lose these valuable community facilities without an alternative.
Ruth questioned the light green areas, that are not defined in the Keys on the Figures.  Wade and Perez said that some of the light green areas were sports pitches and would make sure they were defined in the diagrams.
It was explained that SHRA had applied for designation of a new  Neighbourhood Forum, to work up a Neighbourhood plan.  This would impact on the  Westway area in respect of the proposed cycle/pedestrian link with Imperial.  The chair had written to the written to Westway Development Trust to advise them of this.
Ruth highlighted that the pedestrian/cycle routes need consistency, as in some places pedestrians are only allowed and cyclists are diverted (Fig 7 – fig 9) and preferences are given to parked cars.
Lucy had meeting with Ken Scott, the new Chair of the  Westway Development Trust.  Over the years, the WDT has become more of a commercial property company, moving away from community and the new Chair had advised that he wants to bring back working more with locals and to enhance the community.

Wade and Perez said that RBKC can’t control what Westway do.  For example, they can’t stop them from closing down skateboard park as it is ultimately a WDT decision .  RBKC will tell them it is not a good idea to close stables/skate park, and exert some influence on the Trust via councillor involvement.
Margaret wanted to know if RBKC have taken into account safety features for people going back and forth back to Latimer station in the LDF.   Office  hours will not aid the safety of that area.  Margaret said that preferably, there would be community units, shops/cafes on the ground floor with the  possibility of  offices above.

Henry noted that there is a lot of empty B1 usage in Latimer Rd, and that there will be the new Imperial office space.  Questioned whether  WDT should concentrate on more unusual use of space rather than competing with these areas in providing standard office space. 

There were discussions on ultimate ownership of the WDT land.  Henry understood that WDT leased the land from RBKC, dating from the  60’s.  Margaret confirmed with Perez and Wade that RBKC lease land off TFL and WDT in turn leases off RBKC.
Margaret pointed out that Figure 1 is wrongly orientated and that the compass pointing north is incorrect.

Perez and Wade added that RBKC had no intention to get rid of travellers.

The Consultation period on LDF ends June 8th, 2012, when it will go to Key Decision Process.  All the details are on the website and people can still make representations.
Perez and Wade said that the Council has been looking at all their land with a view as to how they are going to use it in a way that generates growth.   Due to cuts RBKC are focusing on finding ways of generating money to subsidise other facilities.  
2. Minutes of 20th March SHRA Management Committee meeting

Agreed

3. Imperial West

David Marsh showed us some architectural drawings that he had commissioned to show the impact of the towers on the skyline.
Henry thinks the Phase 2 application might get deferred due to recent legal judgement against LBHF.  
Shepherds Bush Market /Goldhawk Road shops were saved from redevelopment through a legal challenge.  Lucy, who knows the campaigners very well, will find out how much it cost.
Imperial has issued new documents, with glossy cgi images showing open space.  The Committee agreed that Henry’s further letter of comments can be sent

It was decided that Henry’s draft open letter, which aimed to get architects and planners on board in criticising the Phase 2 design, should instead focus on the lack of master planning for the White City area, which allowed the greed of developers to flourish.   Jenny pointed out that the high towers/over development is a step change in urban fabric – going from suburban to skyrise and there needs to be a vision.  Jenny will send a list of master planners.  Henry will redraft letter.
St Helen’s Festival is an opportunity to temperature test initial ideas for a neighbourhood plan  – postcards (Lucy) where people can make suggestions and engage, laminated map (Henry/RBKC) and photographic competition of best and worst views of the area.  Margaret will look into Flickr.

4. Neighbourhood Forum
Henry is waiting to hear from H&F, who were being slow in publishing the application for designation.  It was suggested that we to do a letter drop to houses in Eynham Road – a short letter with map, to let them know about the Forum.  Businesses in Latimer Road (e.g Olympic House), also want to be part of the Forum and might contribute funds.  Jenny said that RBKC have started consulting on Latimer Road employment zone, so it is important to establish the Forum.
Ruth said we should get very firm with LBHF if they continue to delay.
5. North Pole Pub
There is a threat that Sainsbury’s might take the lease on the North Pole Pub, which is a historical building in the area and was the first building on the OS map.  There have been 2 offers but Landlord has said that Sainsbury’s have been more often than anyone else to view the premises.  Noted that Sainsbury’s don’t need planning permission for change of use from a pub to retail.
Following the public meeting att he pub, Cllr. Palmer will organise a committee, which will be limited to 6 people.   It was decided to leave this campaign to Cllr Palmer to organise.  Margaret will get in touch on historical front as Pub used to be used to be the QPR changing rooms.  
6. Festival team

Lucy, Tania, Henry possible, Ruth,  Margaret, Joe

7. Next Open Meeting 30th June – St Helens Church Hall booked for 4pm

Put a poster up on the stall.

8. Any other business
Noted that present owners of North Pole  post office are selling the business to Noth P 

 Food and Wine.
Planning 
Imperial planning application  due to be decided 7pm Hammersmith Town Hall  13th June.  We need to rally many members to go.  We will put up notices at St Helen’s Festival, 9th June 
Online petition notes – on festival.
